                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 28TH JULY 2014. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Davison,  Earley, Llewellyn, Richards and.Rouse.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
Prior to the meeting there was a site visit to the Cemetery and Community Garden commencing at 7pm.
.                                                                          MINUTES
103/14    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                              Councillor’s Bevan, Harris and Vincent.                                                                                       
104/14    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
                                                                                 None
105/14   TO RECEIVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING  HELD ON 16TH JUNE 2014.
             On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Rouse, it was             

             RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 16th June 2014 be approved.
106/14   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS

               On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Richards it was
               RESOLVED: a) To approve the financial report for June 2014.
                                      b) To approve payment of cheques 2173 to 2184. 
 107/14   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
               Councillor Richards reported on the general need across the Parish for the cutting back of trees  

                overhanging the highway, which was also the responsibility of homeowners. Vehicles were having to 
               take evasive action to avoid contact with overhanging limbs and branches.
               RESOLVED: That the report be noted.

 108/14  PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS.
               Councillor Earley reported that the crime statistic system was now working, items included littering and 

               drugs paraphernalia, trespass and a burglary. He also reported on traffic congestion caused by towed  

               caravans using Knighton Shute to enter Newchurch. It was understood that Sat Nav was contributing to 

              the problem although Southland literature advised their visitors of the appropriate route to their site. 
               Councillor Llewellyn  updated on the parking situation at Forest Court which had been acknowledged by 

               Hampshire Constabulary, yellow lines was considered an option. He also reported on the inadequacy of 
               the replacement street lights being installed by Island Roads as part of the PFI contract which could have 

              implications for health & safety..

              Councillor Rouse also expressed concern at the inadequacy of replacement street lighting.
              Councillor Richards reported that the planning application in respect of Appletree Cottage was being

              recommended for approval.

               Councillor Davison reported that Gill Kennett and herself  remained Chair and Vice Chair of IWALC. A
               Government minister was visiting the Island to seek the experience of Parish & Town Councils who had 

               taken on additional sevices. She also reported that the IWC Beach Cleaning contract is to cease in March 

              2015 and explained the options being put forward for its replacement. Beach cleaning to be an Agenda 

              item for the August meeting as it was felt that all Parish & Towns enjoyed the benefits of clean beaches 
             and tourism. She had also attended the latest meeting of the Future  of  the Bay Group.
              RESOLVED: That the reports be noted and the Clerk write to Island Roads and IWC re the replacement 

                                   street lighting and Southland Caravan Park for assistance with directing caravan traffic.
 109/14   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING.

                A list of correspondence had been circulated prior to the meeting. The Chairman read out a letter from 

               the IWC advising of the cessation of the mobile library service to Alverstone.
              RESOLVED:  That the correspondence be noted.
  110/14  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
               The following applications had been made –
                TCP/06323/J: Rosemary Cottage, Langbridge. Newchurch. Proposed extension to stable block to provide   

               bicycle store and repair unit.

               LBC/17668/C: Mersley Farm, Mersley Lane, Newchurch. Installation of bicycle shelter.

               TCP/02453/X: Ninham Farm, Ninham, Shanklin. Proposed bicycle storage shed.

               TCP/17668/M: Mersley Farm, Mersley Lane, Newchurch. Installation of bicycle shelter.

                TCP/18303/H Cheverton Copse Holiday Park, Scotchells Brook, Sandown. Installation of two secure 

               bicycle shelters.
                RESOLVED: That the above applications be noted.
    111/14   PLANNING DECISIONS

                      1.TCP/31762?A: 10 Winford Way, Winford. Proposed single storey extension to form utility porch.   

                        Approved

                    2. TCP/31873: 16 Youngwoods Way, AGV. Side extension to enlarge garage. Approved

                    3. TCP/31885: NereENouf, Youngwoods Way, AGV. Extension at first floor level to convert 
                         bungalow to house with terrace at 1st floor level. Approved.

                      4. TCP/16277/P: Willow Cottage, Borthwo9od Lane, Borthwood. Proposed conservatory. Approved

                      5. TCP/28470/D Channel View Farm, Alverstone Road, Queen Bower. Continued use of former dairy  

                         site as unit of holiday accommodation. Approved

              RESOLVED: That the decisions be noted. 
  112/14  BIER HUT – LAND REGISTRATION
               The Clerk reported that he had met on site with a surveyor from the Land Registry. Parish Council 

                occupation of the Bier Hut had been confirmed by the Clerk as  keyholder. Photographic evidence of this 

                and the ‘border stone’ had been taken by the surveyor. The surveyors report should be available for the 

               September meeting.
               RESOLVED:  That the report be noted and the Surveyors report be an Agenda item for the September 

                                       meeting..
  113/14  WAR MEMORIAL UPDATE
               The Clerk had submitted a pre application form for funding to the War Memorial Trust, a copy 
               of which had been sent to Built Heritage Consultancy for investigation of other potential sources of 
                funding Councillors Davison and Richards had met with the PCC to discuss the proposal to relocate the

               memorial and it was agreed that the memorial was not owned by any party and that grant funding would 

                be required for the project to proceed. The siting of the memorial in the Community Garden adjacent to 

               the Church was considered a suitable location.
              RESOLVED: That the above be noted and the Clerk pursue funding options.
  114/14  POLICY ON RECRUITMENT OF VOLUNTEERS
               Policy documents from Bembridge Parish Council and Ventnor Town Council had been circulated,
               together with an e mail from Havenstreet and Ashey Parish Council.

                RESOLVED: That the Clerk obtain the document used by Natural Enterprise.
   115/14   SITING OF PUBLIC SEATS
                 Councillor Harris and the Clerk had met to agree the location of the seat on the cycleway and
                   permission had been sought from Island Roads whose response was awaited. At the site meeting at the 

                   cemetery it was agreed to locate the second seat in a sun facing location  at the end of the cemetery 

                  grounds.
                 RESOLVED: That the above locations be agreed. 
                  Arising from the site visit to the Cemetery and Community Garden the following actions were 

                  also agreed – 

1. To engage a tree surgeon for advice on the Ash tree in the centre of the grassed area adjacent to the Church and to ask the Church regarding previous advice given on the tree.
2. To engage Groundsells to clear all the bamboo from the Community Garden and replace with a new membrane and small low maintenance shrubs.

3. Infilling of large rabbit hole next to the war memorial.

4. Refixing of plaque in Community Garden by the installer.

5. Mr Read to remove ivy from sundial and prune vegetation at front of the Parish Hall.

6. To engage Groundsells to cut back overhanging trees at the end of cemetery.
    116/14  DATE OF NEXT MEETING

                 RESOLVED:  The next  meeting of the Parish Council would commence at 7.00pm on 
                                        Monday 18th August.
                                          The meeting closed at 8.57pm.  
                                                                                                                               CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              18TH AUGUST 2014                                    
